Bear Creek Quilt Guild
 Member Zoom Meeting Minutes
March 16, 2021

President, Kathi Runyan, opened the meeting and welcomed everyone at 7:01 pm on ZOOM. 
There were 47 attendees.  The February 2021 guild member meeting minutes were reviewed and a motion to accept was made by JoAnne Sheppard, seconded by Betty Reisch, and motion was approved.

Treasurer’s Report: Kyle Mills reported income of $1855.00, expenses of $1250.95, with a net gain of $604.05.

2nd VP Report:  Aleta Mayrose reported that the speaker for April, Amy Hearst has had to cancel.  She is working on a replacement and will keep the membership updated. 

Unfinished Business:  Kathi Runyan asked for final review of proposed changes to the by-laws and policies for the Guild, which had been previously sent in the newsletter.  The information has been presented to the guild for over a  month.  She asked if there were any last minute questions or suggestions.  None were presented.  Kathi asked for a motion to vote on accepting the changes/modifications. Aleta Mayrose made a motion to vote on passing the proposed changes, Kay Thomas seconded, and the motion was accepted.  Kathi asked for a member vote on passing the changes and it was unanimous in favor of.  Changes will be posted on website when completed in the template.

New Business:  
1) Quilt Show Update:  Kay Thomas reported the Quilt Show is still  on for August 19-21, 2021, at the Irving Convention Center.  She reminded everyone to start submitting their quilts for the show by the June 1st, 2021, deadline.  Information is located in the newsletter.  The goal is to be able to show at least 300 quilts.
2) Scholarship Update: Kathi Runyan reported there are no applicants to date, so it will be opened up to Texas Women’s University (TWU) candidates in the textile and fiber arts field of major. More information is located in the newsletter.  This scholarship supports our mission of assisting in the focus on fiber arts.
3) Next Year Programs:  Aleta Mayrose reported she is working on setting up speakers/presenters for 2022.  She will attempt to schedule mostly in person lectures and workshops, but where cost prohibitive will have to revert to ZOOM meetings, or our in person meetings being shown a ZOOM presentation. For the remainder of 2021, Aleta is working on replacements for presenters who don’t do ZOOM.
4) Retreat Update:  Susan Turk reported she had sent an email to all participants of the Sunset retreat to remind everyone to get completed paperwork to her, asking for donations to door prizes, and calling for persons interested in presenting at the retreat.   Currently, 24 individuals have signed up, and she is working on roommate assignments.  
5) Membership:  Michelle Lewis introduced 5 new members since the last meeting…….WELCOME!!!!
6) Sunshine and Shadows:  Linn Jencopale asked if information could be shared regarding  those who need prayers, have good news, etc. to please let her know.  She has been sending cards from the guild for support, sympathy, well wishes, and accolades.

Committee Reports
--Kayleen Allen encouraged members to begin making and donating items for the Guild  Quilt Show boutique.  Please let her know what you have so she can begin to gather and inventory the items for the show.  She also gave examples of some of the types of handmade items that could be donated.
--Please email Show and Tell photos for the newsletter to Sheri Jones by the 23rd of each month.
--Kathi Runyan reminded everyone Board meetings are held the first Tuesday of each month, all are invited to attend.


At 7:29pm, Aleta Mayrose introduced the evening’s speaker, Patricia Smith, presenting “Precision Piecing.” She emphasized that attention to the details is important to help make your quilts precise,  and help “make your fabrics move together.”

The next BCQG member meeting is scheduled for April 20, 2021, at 7pm.

Business meeting adjourned at 7:28 pm.

Respectfully submitted by Kathy Longo, BCQG Secretary




